
 

OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 

115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

February 2, 2021

Sandra Enman
1369 Sherman Hollow Road
Huntington, Vermont 05462

Dear Sandra,

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office.  I appreciate you sharing your views on
climate change and electric vehicles. I also enjoy skiing at Sleepy Hollow and although I have
not yet seen the groomer, I have heard much about it. A big thanks to Eli and the whole crew for
a wonderful year of skiing thus far.

I  share  your  vision  for  investments  in  electric  vehicles  and  supporting  all  Vermonters,
particularly elected and state officials, in moving to electric vehicles. Unfortunately, purchasing
electric vehicles remains costly and prohibitive. On a personal note, I look forward to the day I
can make the transition.  In the meantime,  I  look forward to supporting initiatives  that  allow
Vermonters  to  make  a  justice  and  equitable  transition  to  electric  vehicles  and to  renewable
energy for our homes and businesses. 

I  hope  you  will  not  hesitate  to  contact  my  office  again.  I  look  forward  to  seeing  you  in
Huntington or at Sleepy Hollow soon!

I wish you and the whole Enman clan good health  as we work together  to ensure Vermont
recovers stronger from this pandemic. 

Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray
Lieutenant Governor of Vermont



802-828-2226 www.ltgov.vermont.gov @ltgovgray

Hello Molly, Related to climate change, I would like to know that all politicians are driving electric cars. 
This would be a very good example and also educate them about these vehicles. Government vehicles 
should also be electric. Combining solar panels with electric vehicles will result in a better planet. Did 
you see my son Eli's electric groomer at Sleepy Hollow? He put skis on the front and a tracker on the 
back of an electric car. Thanks so much, Sandy Enman


